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January 26 2024 

 

Dear Board Members: 

It is my pleasure to write this letter in support of my neighbors Tatiana Toumbeva and Blake Lennon whose dream is to 

raise their children in beautiful Temple Terrace near family.  Although we’d hate to lose them as members of the 

community, we understand the importance of being closer to their loved ones. 

Tatiana and Blake have lived next door to me for many years, and they have been the most exemplary neighbors. They 

have an adorable toddler, Grace, and a baby boy on the way. Being next door to them, I’ve witnessed the care that they 

put into maintaining their home and yard, tastefully decorating during the holidays, always having a smile on their faces, 

and being willing to help. They’re quiet and respectful and show that they care about the community by being engaged 

on the HOA social media site, building relationships with neighbors, and planning fun events for the neighborhood (with 

activities for the kids).   

Tatiana and Blake have been an asset to our community in many ways and I’m confident that they’ll remain so wherever 

they move to next. 

Sincerely, 

Jerry Chilik, Vice President Wildmere HOA 

 


